Sempra Energy initiates $500 million share-repurchase program
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SAN DIEGO, Sept. 21, 2010 - — Sempra Energy (NYSE: SRE) announced today
the company has initiated a $500 million share-repurchase program through JPMorgan
Chase Bank.

Common shares will be repurchased in the open market under an accelerated
program (subject to a minimum and maximum number of shares) at a fixed discount
to market averages over a period expected to extend into the first quarter 2011.

Sempra Energy, based in San Diego, is a Fortune 500 energy services holding
company with 2009 revenues of more than $8 billion. The Sempra Energy companies’
13,800 employees serve about 29 million consumers worldwide.
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This press release contains statements that are not historical fact and constitute forward-looking statements within
the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. These statements can be identified by words
like "believes,” “expects, ” “anticipates,” "intends,” "plans, ” “estimates,” "may,” "would,” "could, ” "should, ” or
similar expressions, or discussions of strategies, plans or intentions. Forward-looking statements are not
guarantees of performance. They involve risks, uncertainties and assumptions. Future results may differ
materially from those expressed in the forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements are necessarily
based upon various assumptions involving judgments with respect to the future and other risks, including, among
others: local, regional, national and international economic, competitive, political, legislative and regulatory
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